Vienna Woods Swim and Tennis Club

P.O. Box 33

Vienna, VA 22183

September Newsletter

FALL STOCKHOLDERS’ MEETING: SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2015
4:00 PM, RAIN OR SHINE, CLUB GROUNDS

If you cannot attend, please send in your postage-paid proxy card.

President’s Message – Stan Smith

Dear Members,

 
On behalf of the Board of Directors, I want to thank all of our Club members, our staff for the pool, Snack Bar, tennis, swim team and dive team functions, and our many Club and event volunteers for another summer of fun and community at our Club.  Vienna Woods continues to be recognized as a truly family-friendly facility and each of you gets a share of the credit for the positive way we are perceived in our neighborhood, the Town of Vienna and in Fairfax County.
THANK YOU TO JOE ALONSO

I will mention below the members nominated by the Board for election or re-election at the Fall Stockholders' meeting.  However, before getting to that, I would like to mention to you that one of our most dedicated volunteers will be stepping down from the Board this fall.
Joe Alonso (Maintenance) has served the Board capably and with a high level of energy for a succession of busy 3-year terms.  Most recently, he has overseen the dive well project which enhanced our deep end facility and our ADA compliance, but he was also the lead Board member when we refurbished the snack bar.  Joe has also led the charge in the Club’s responses to just about every recent emergency relating to the operation of the pool facility including overseeing the repair of lightning-damaged well pumps, tree and debris removal following the infamous derecho event, and other essential repairs and projects too numerous to mention.  Joe does all of this in the "spare time" he is able to wring from his long days serving as the head stonemason at the National Cathedral downtown.  We've been exceedingly lucky to have him help us through these projects and to have his friendship and wise inputs in our monthly Board meetings these last few years.  Joe will be missed and I hope you will join me in thanking him for his service when you see him at the pool.   
The Club’s Fall Stockholders’ Meeting will be held at the pool on Saturday, September 26, 2015, at 4:00 PM, rain or shine.
BOARD NOMINATIONS
Board nominations are the only item of new business on the agenda for this year’s Fall Stockholders’ Meeting.
Two current Board Members are standing for re-election to one term (3 years):

A.J. Oskuie – Rules & Operations

Alan Currin – Tennis

One Club member is standing for election to serve one term (3 years) as a new Board Member:
Steve Pearson - Maintenance

AJ currently serves as our Rules & Operations committee chairperson and works closely with our pool manager, Nancy Wanzer, on the day-to-day operations of the pool facility.  He is also one of our longest-tenured Board members and grew up at Vienna Woods. Alan is co-chair of our Tennis committee and works closely with his Board co-chair for Tennis, Doug MacCall, to make sure our tennis-playing members have a great facility to play on and a great coaching and teaching staff to work with.
Standing for election to a first three-year term is Steve Pearson.  Steve and his wife, Wendy, are members whose sons compete on the swim team.  Steve has already demonstrated a high capacity for service in his volunteer work with the swim team.  The Board has nominated Steve, who is an engineer, to slot into the Maintenance committee role which Joe Alonso is vacating.  We think Steve and his family are emblematic of the new generation of VW families who are moving into the neighborhood and joining our Club, and we are excited to put his name forward as a Board nominee. Steve has donated extra time already this year by shadowing the Board at meetings throughout this season and also working with Joe to learn the pool facility and its various systems.
I look forward to seeing you at the Fall Stockholders' meeting.  If you have any questions about this update or anything related to the Club, please do not hesitate to let me know.  The best way to contact me is to send an email with “ATTENTION: President” in the subject line, addressed to our Club Administrator and Webmaster, Gina Womack (gwomack@viennawoods.org).
Treasurer – Dave Miller

As of 8/27/15, Vienna Woods had cash on hand of $252,907.  The $450,000 loan the club took out for pool renovations has been curtailed $78,065 and as of 8/27/15 had an outstanding balance of $371,935.  We currently anticipate paying the loan off on time as scheduled in June 2020.

We do not anticipate any major capital upgrades to the pool facility until the current loan has been repaid.  However, it seems every year, we encounter unexpected capital expenditures.  This year, for example, a transformer near the snack bar exploded sending a power surge through the electric lines, burning up our well pump motor.  The cost to replace the well pump will be approximately $15,800.  We currently believe this will be covered by insurance.  However for the balance of the summer, we switched the pool to town water which will significantly increase our water bill for 2015.  Additional unexpected capital items include new expansion tanks (which are to be installed along with new well pump in the off-season) and broken skimmer lines (already repaired).  I used to convince myself every spring that we had replaced or repaired everything at the pool…but now I have resigned myself to know we are going to encounter some sort of major capital item over the course of the summer, either due to the 50+ year old infrastructure or to some quirk of nature, but I have come to expect the unexpected.

The Miller family had a wonderful summer at the pool and as always, we are saddened to see it end and school begin (yuck!)….but on the positive side as of Labor Day…only 256 days until the pool opens.
Membership – Linda Andress
Vienna recently ranked in the top 50 best small cities in the country by MONEY’s Best Places to Live in America 2015. We have “that special something that makes it a great place to live”, swim, dive and tennis all summer! Our club, chartered in 1957 and limited to 750 stockholders, (member head of households) was a vision of our members, who pooled together funds to build our facility which opened in 1959.  Fast forward 58 years later, we have 852 on our waiting list, which is approximately 7 to 8 years to purchase a share.  As we receive notice of members wishing to rent their share we offer the rental to those on the waitlist until a share becomes available to purchase.  2015 year to date:  64 shares have sold, and 72% of members paid their annual dues, while 28% opted to pay the non-use fee for this season and rent their membership.  We also sold 50 of the August guest passes.   
Selling your membership, please call or email as soon as possible so that we can offer it to those on the wait list. Visit our website: www.viennawoods.org – Membership page for information on selling, renting or buying a membership.
Again, many thanks to Gina Womack for doing a fantastic job of managing the daily business operation of our club, which includes replying to emails, selling shares, collection of dues, and processing staff payroll among many other duties.  
Inside and Outside Maintenance – Joe Alonso
My fellow members and friends, 

After nine years as Board member for Inside and Outside Maintenance, I have decided to step down in September after my current term ends. I want to thank my fellow board members and the Vienna Woods staff for their support on all the projects we did over these past nine years. Thinking back on some of these projects; the slide, the replacement of about 70% of the concrete decks around the pool, the re-paving of the lower parking lot, the new filter tanks down in the pump room, the renovation of the Snack Bar, our lightning protection system, the Storm of August 2nd, 2010 when we lost numerous trees in the Grove and then cleaning up and getting everything back together. There were so many other little things I can't remember them all..........new bike racks, fences, plumbing repairs, emergency pool repairs and many other little handyman things.   I am especially proud of the renovation of the pool in 2013-2014, the ADA modifications and deepening of the dive well that allowed us to bring back the high dive!  That would not have happened without the hard work of my fellow Board members and the membership who heard us and voted with us to undertake this project and now our pool is in the best shape it's been since it was built. There is still more to do but it is time for the next generation of members to take over the stewardship of our facility as those who came before us did. 

Thanks for the memories, it was fun!
Swim Team – Kellie Owens

The Vienna Woods swim team enjoyed a great season competing in Division 3 this year. Thanks to the dedication of head coach Michelle Blanton and the hard work on the part of our swimmers, we won three meets and saw numerous best times through the season. We had the pleasure of welcoming back our longest standing record holders, the 1963 11/12 Boys Medley Relay consisting of Roger Russell, Roger Williams, Jim Dickson and Steve Mason, who competed at home against our current 11/12 boys relay and completed an exhibition swim which opened the All Star Relay event. Inspired by the tradition, our 15-18 Girls Medley Relay consisting of Emily Daly, Anna Miller, Calle Biles and Sidney Owens broke our team record at All Star Relays. Two individual records were broken as well: 15-18 Girls Backstroke by Emily Daly and 15-18 Girls Individual Medley by Sidney Owens. In addition the swimmers had a lot of fun over the season with many social events including Friday crafts and snacks for mini stars, weekly pep rallies, potluck dinners, pancake breakfast, laser tag and our newest adventure – the unforgettable “Lip Sync” contest.  Vienna Woods was proud to send 7 relay teams and 15 individual swimmers to All Stars. Our Winter Swim Program on Sunday evenings at Oak Marr is filling up very quickly. Registration information is available on the swim team website.   

Dive Team – Lisa Campbell

Vienna Woods Dive season 2015 had the largest team in a very long time with 63 members!  We had many new, beginning divers and some skillful divers return.  It was wonderful to see so many children learn how to dive, develop confidence on the boards and teach their friends the new dives that they had just learned. 

We hosted two Tuesday evening dive events: “B” meet and a Black vs. Red Vienna Woods inter-squad meet. We traveled to three away meets this season.  We finished the season with one win, one tie and three close losses.  We hope to stay in Division 2 next season. 

We really appreciate the parents who supported dive team by volunteering.  We hope to have all of you back next season and that all of your children and their friends will dive next year!

Congrats to Tierney Campbell, David Bourdelais, and Madison Groez for qualifying for All Stars!

Many thanks to head coach Ryan Fox and his assistant coaches, Grayson Campbell, Jill Stickel, Calle Biles and Tierney Campbell for coaching!

	Tennis – Tom Herman Pro
I’d like to thank all of you that participated in our tennis programs this year!  With over 175 kids and 60 adults participating on teams, clinics and camps, our numbers remain strong.  

Congratulations to all of our teams for an outstanding season!  Our Mixed Doubles and Ladies 

Day-B Team won their respective divisions, while our Ladies Night-B Team and Men’s 

Team finished 2nd and qualified for the playoffs.  Our Junior Teams also had outstanding seasons with our Girls Team finishing 2nd in the A division and the Boys Team taking the title going undefeated in the B division!

Finally, I’d like to thank all those that volunteered their time to drive to matches and bring snacks to the games!  Special thanks to our Captains, Mary Ellen Giuseppe, Sue Moulton, Jan Cassidy, Andy Ollis, Lisa Greenfield and Frank Nothaft who spent a lot of time lining up the matches and rescheduling rain make-ups (which happened a lot this year).  Also let’s all thank Doug MacCall and Alan Currin who serve as our representatives on the board.  They do a great job of looking after the tennis community’s interest!  

If you are interested in participating in our fall programs, please refer to the web site for details or contact me at ther222@aol.com.  Both Kenny Day and I will be teaching throughout the Fall, so contact us if you’re interested in lessons. 

Snack Bar – George Biles
The snack bar managers, Ms. Bedde Decker and Ms. Dawn Dzruilla are pleased to report they are winding down another successful summer of service to our members.  Both Bedde and Dawn have many years of experience running the Vienna Woods Snack Bar which includes among other things, training many of our members' kids for hard, but fun work!   The work they do in this regard is phenomenal as these youngsters learn to work as a team, under pressure, performing their jobs consistently with a smile whilst focused on service.  Many of these kids will come back next year which is a testament to the great work Bedde and Dawn do for our club.     This year we added a few new menu items which were quite successful . . . the quesadilla's!   The biggest seller by far is the cheese fries but we have a well rounded menu with fresh cut salads, grill items and a variety of items from the fryer.  We are the ONLY local club to offer such an extensive menu of food items for lunch and dinner.    We hope everyone makes an effort to come on out and enjoy a meal at the pool.  Hope to see you `round!
Special Events – Niza Strike
Summertime…..and the Livin’s Easy….

Thanks to all of our members and staff for another successful summer in The Woods – we had fantastic participation at all of the club events and everyone had a great time.  Over 380 people were served food at Family Fun Day, and it is safe to say the dunk tank was a huge hit; it will be back next year.  Nothing was more enjoyable than watching the kid’s watermelon eating contest – we will be adding an adult version next year.  A HUGE thank-you to the snack bar staff for their hard work and dedication during this event.  A record number of patches were sold this summer, which was reflected in the huge turnout we had for the patch party; the children so enjoy a kid’s only night out.  The crabs were the best yet at the annual feast, and the weather cooperated nicely for this hugely popular event.  The corn-hole games were a hit in the grove – we thank the Miller family for their hard work in painting our beautiful boards.  Although the beginning of summer saw a record amount of rain (18 inches in June, per NBC), we ended the season on a beautiful note.  

If you have any suggestions, questions or concerns regarding our summer activities, please feel free to contact us.  We are already researching an inflatable movie screen for movie night next season – get those rafts ready!
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